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To enroll, log into the website at https://computer.scaclub.org/.  Go to Calendars and select Classes/
Events. Click on the class you want to take and under “Action”, click on “Enroll”.  (Be sure to check the 

date as there may be multiple offerings of the class).   If you need to cancel your enrollment,  please log 
back in, select the class again and click on “Drop”.  All classes are FREE to Computer Club members in 

good standing and are geared for beginners unless otherwise indicated. A member can take any class 
as many times as desired.  IMPORTANT: You must have your SCA Resident ID with you to check-in at 

the Monitor desk  AND AGAIN in the front of the Classroom to ensure you are enrolled on the day of 
the class.  Check-in will begin 20 minutes before the scheduled class time.  If you are late, you may be 

bumped from the class by someone on the waiting list.  

If you’ve recently joined our Club we encourage you 

to attend the New Member Orientation class to 

familiarize yourself with our Club’s activities.  Learn 

how to sign up for classes, schedule a house call, 

volunteer to be a monitor and more.  /ǳǊǊŜƴǘ ƳŜƳπ

ōŜǊǎ ƴƻǘ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŀǊ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ ōŜƴŜŬǘǎ ƻũŜǊŜŘ ōȅ 

ƻǳǊ /ƻƳǇǳǘŜǊ /ƭǳō ŀǊŜ ŀƭǎƻ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜŘ ǘƻ ǘŀƪŜ 

ǘƘƛǎ hǊƛŜƴǘŀǝƻƴ ŀǎ ŀ ǊŜŦǊŜǎƘŜǊΦ  

Buying a Computer:  Are you considering buying a 

new computer for yourself or as a gift?  Should you 

buy a desktop, a laptop or a tablet?  What are the 

differences between them?  Should you buy a Mac 

or a PC?  Will it be used for email, to watch movies, 

organize your photos, write a book, etc.? Have your 

questions answered before you buy. 

 

                                                             Special Interest and User Groups 

A SIG is a Ȱspecial interest groupȱ that meets on a weekly or monthly basis.  “User Groups” also 
meet on a monthly basis.  We invite ANY Computer Club member who is interested in learning more 

about a specific product/application or a specific topic to join in the discussions.  All groups meet in 

the computer classroom.  Participants ask questions and discuss various topics at each session.     

The Photography User Group will meet on Monday, Jan 11 from 1-3 PM via Zoom.  Do you take pic-

tures with your phone? Do you use a camera? If you have an interest in photography, join this group 

and learn more about techniques to enhance your picture taking, photo composition, photo equip-

ment and more.  All experience levels, from beginners to experts, are welcome.  See “PUG Newslet-

ters” from the Documents tab on our website for more information. Enroll on the calendar and you 

will receive specific information on how to join the meeting via Zoom.   

If you are an Apple user, the Apple Talk will meet monthly to investigate Apple products.  Did you 

recently buy a Mac, an iPad or MacBook Air?   Do you have questions regarding specific Apple prod-

ucts or applications?  Sit in on this month’s meeting on Saturday, Jan 9 from 10 AM - noon and see if 

this is the group you have been looking to join. 



Using Zoom on a Mac 
By Brian Corr 

 

Here are some step-by-step procedures for connecting with your Mac for a Zoom class. 

1.  Everyone enrolled in a Zoom or combination Zoom/in person class will receive an email message to the 
email in their club registration. Simply click on the link in the email prior to 10 minutes before the class. 
2.  Your browser will automatically open and should look something like this. If you have not installed the 
Zoom app you can click on the link to install it and then follow the directions for installing. If the dialog ap-
pears, you must click on the άAllowέ button so that your browser can launch the Zoom app. Finally click on 
the άLaunch Meetingέ button. 
3.  In the Zoom app window that opens click on άJoin with VideoέΦ   4.  The window that opens will inform 

you that you will be admitted to 
the main classroom in time to 
start the class. While you are 
waiting you can check your 
speaker and microphone. If you 
are using the internal speaker 
and microphone you simply 
need to click on the άTest 
Speakerέ and άTest Micέ 
buttons and follow the direc-
tions adjusting the levels. If you 
are using plug-in or Bluetooth 
headsets be sure they are 
plugged in or connected via 
Bluetooth before doing your 
tests and also make sure they 
are selected in the pulldowns 
next to both of the test buttons. 
While you are attending class 
there are buttons to enable or 
disable both audio and video in 

the lower left corner of the Zoom screen. When you enter the class, your video will be on and your audio 
will be muted. Typically, the instructor will give instructions for unmuting during the class. 



How to Free up Space in your Gmail account 

Do you use a Gmail account?  Do you have years and years of old emails?  Although Gmail does pro-

vide its account holders a lot of free storage, e.g. 15 GB total for each account shared across emails, 

photos and Google Drive, some folks manage to save (or archive) years and years of emails which 

takes up storage space.  Attachments to emails take up even more space than just emails and perhaps 

you do not need those attachments any longer because you saved them to a specific folder or printed 

them off.  One can search for those emails that have attachments by using a search filter and then de-

leting those emails with attachments.  In your Gmail account, in the search window, simply type: 

“has: attachment” (without the quotes). 

 

 

This will display all emails that have an attachment and if you select them and delete them, it will 

free up space.  The down side to this is that you 

cannot tell the sizes of each email.   

Do you get a lot of bulk mail, e.g. newsletters or 

notifications or perhaps mailing list messages?  

These might be good candidates for deletion es-

pecially if you have older ones from years past 

that you really don’t need.  An easy way to iden-

tify these is to find one of these email messages, 

then open it and click on the 

More menu and select “Filter 

messages like these” 

From the display, you can then 

tailor your search by Subject, 

key words, etc. or just click on 

the “Search” button without 

adding any discriminators.  It will return all of the emails in your account that 

match the criteria and you can then select and delete them.   

Last note:  once you delete your messages, they normally go to the Trash fold-

er and they will continue to take up storage space until you actually “empty” 

them from the Trash folder.  Gmail will automatically delete them if they are 

in the Trash folder for 

more than 30 days. 

 



Tips and tricks you might want to try 

     Are you still using the social media app Facebook (FB)?  Many still do, despite its widely publicized pri-
vacy breeches.  But if you do, try taking precautions to ensure no one else is using your Facebook ac-
count, but you.  The best way to do this is to always remember to log out of your account when you are 
done.  Today, many folks sync their accounts across several devices.  If they simply close their Facebook 
app on their phone, they may actually still be logged into their account on another device.  Closing one FB 
session on one device doesn’t necessarily mean that you have disconnected all of the other sessions that 
are open on your other devices, e.g. a laptop, computer, tablet, etc. So here is how to check: 

¶  Open the desktop version of Facebook 
¶  Click the down arrow in the upper right corner 

¶  Settings & Privacy 

¶  Select Settings 
¶  Tap Security and Login 

¶  You’ll see a section titled Where YouΩre Logged In 
¶  Under Where You’re Logged In will be a list of devices that you’re logged into Facebook on 

¶  Find the session or sessions you want to end. Click on the vertical dots and then click Log Out 
This also helps you see if you are logged onto a device you don’t recognize and when those logons oc-
curred. If that actually happens, immediately log out of every session and change your Facebook pass-
word.  Remember to create one that is lengthy, random, but easy for you to remember (and NOT one 
you use on other applications).   

     Do you use Google Maps?  If you do, then you are using [ƻŎŀǝƻƴǎ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜǎ on your device.  If you use it 
on your phone to help you get to places on time, that’s great.  Did you know that it is possible to set an 
arrival and departure time in Google Maps?  Doing so will provide an estimate of when you should arrive 
at your destination.  This can be helpful if you have a Dr. appointment across town and want to be sure 
traffic doesn’t make you late.  Simply set an arrival time and then you get an estimate on when you 
should depart your location in order to arrive at your destination by the time arrival time you set.  Just 
open Google Maps and fill in your location and destination.    

      Do you use a Mac computer?  Many who do profess that a Mac never seems to go wrong and it has a 
good reputation for working the way it was designed, most of the time.  But there are those rare occa-
sions where it may freeze up.  So do you know what to do if this happens?  Try simultaneously pressing 
the command, option and escape keys.  This action should force a program to quit and that could have 
resolved your problem.  If it doesn’t, you might also try holding down the power button to shut down 
your Mac.  When you turn it back on, many of your open programs will still be there but it may not be 
frozen any longer.  And if you are lucky, you may not ever have a problem with your Mac freezing up. 

     Do you have a mobile phone?  Of course you do.  Are you tried of the robocalls?  Here are some things 
to try to reduce them.  Today many carriers have tools to block robocalls, so check with your carrier.  
Some have the ability to identify, and filter or prevent calls suspected to be scammer that will automati-
cally display as “spam”.  One can also simply reject anonymous calls that display on caller ID.  Most repu-
table businesses and friends show up as identifiable numbers.  One can also join the National Do Not Call 
Registry but scammers do not necessarily follow the rules, so the calls may continue. If you have an An-
droid phone or iPhone, check to see if you can block specific numbers so they don’t continue to call.  It 
may work, but some robocalls simply change their numbers and you again become a target for unwanted 
calls.  Lastly you can block all calls except those in your contacts or favorites by setting your phone on do 
not disturb.  You might miss some calls, but legitimate folks normally will leave a message.  Good luck!  



Apple’s New Speed Demon, Is it Really that Fast? 
By Brian Corr 

 
I’m not sure if I’m just skeptical or if computer manufacturers really do lie about how much faster 
their newest computers are. I have a 2012 MacBook Pro which I had updated with a Solid State Drive 
to replace the stock hard drive. The speed upgrade made it every bit as fast as a much newer Mac-
Book. I also have a 2017 iMac with a Fusion drive which is a combination of a standard hard drive 
with a solid state front end to speed access. Since my MacBook Pro was incapable of being upgraded 
to the new Big Sur operating system I decided it was time for a new laptop. Apple had just intro-
duced the new MacBook Air which utilize Apple’s new M1 processor in place of the previous Intel 
processor. I decided to run my own test of the speed of these computers to see if the hype was justi-
fied. 

What Should I test? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you are anything like me your frustration with computer speed centers around the initial startup 
and starting individual apps. I decided to time how long it takes for a computer to completely start 
up getting to the login screen. For the time to start up apps I will use Safari, Mail, Pages, Maps, Calen-
dar, Contacts and System Preferences. For a specification comparison, here are the “About This Mac” 
screens from the 3 computers. The MacBook Pro is powered by a 2.5 GHz Dual-Core Intel i5 with 8 
GB of memory, the iMac is a 3 GHz Quad-Core i5 with 16GB of memory and the speed demon is pow-
ered by an Apple M1 with 16GB of memory which is Apple’s design based on the same technology 
they use in the iPod and iPhone. 

The Test! 

On the left side of this table are the tests I conducted and in the columns are the number of seconds 
the test took on each of the computers. I’ll summarize my findings below. 



Apple’s New Speed Demon, Is it Really that Fast? (continued) 
  

 
 

In summary, WOW. This new MacBook Air is a screamer. As expected the 2012 MacBook Pro was the 
loser probably based on the slower processor speed and the number of cores in the processor, 2 ver-
sus 4 for the iMac and 8 for the M1. Also not surprising was the rather slow startup of the iMac based 
on its use of the fusion drive which relies on hard drive technology versus the solid state drives in 
the iMac and MacBook Air. Just as a note, several of the 1 second entries for the M1 were actually 
less than a second but the System Preferences seemed to open as I clicked on the menu item. One 
other interesting improvement for the M1 MacBook Air is power consumption. Where my old Mac-
Book Pro heated up noticeably, especially while doing processor intensive operations, this new one 
runs almost ice cold and doesn’t even have a fan installed. The battery life is an honest 10 hours, 
much better than the 3 to 4 hours I get with the MacBook Pro. 

Bottom line, I like it! 

 

To clear up any misunderstandings, please be advised that our Computer Club does not sponsor, nor have 

any impact on the Covid-19 vaccination appointments being made at Anthem Center.  We did however, 

as a courtesy, make an announcement on our website regarding appointments for vaccinations at An-

them Center.   

     Recently, flyers were placed in our club advertising the appointments and providing a form to be filled 

out prior to one’s appointment.  Flyers have been removed (and incidentally, were outdated).  They will 

not be replaced.  If you need a form to fill out, please contact the Activities Office or look at the kiosks 

around the Centers.  Monitors are not to print forms or make them available at our Computer Club sign-

in table.  The most current information available regarding Covid-19 resources may be obtained from the 

Southern Nevada Health District website found at: 

                                           https:/www.southernnevadahealthdistrict.org 

Test MB Pro iMac MB Air M1 

Start Computer 24 66 14 

Start Safari 11 24 2 

Start Mail 12 12 4 

Start Pages 5 2 1 

Start Maps 5 2 1 

Start Calendar 3 2 1 

Start Contacts 7 3 1 

Start System Preferences 10 2 .5 

https://www.southernnevadahealthdistrict.org/


Windows 10-10 and listening in    

     So, we now have the new Edge 88 browser.  What is so good about that?  Well, first 

of all, it includes new security features.  The new Edge 88 browser started rolling out 

and it now features a Password Monitor.  This monitors users and will alert them if  

their account credentials have been leaked online following a data breach.  According 

to Microsoft, when a user’s password is saved to a browser, by default, Microsoft will 

scan to see if any matches 

are found with those in a 

list of leaked credentials.  If  a match is 

found, Microsoft will then notify the 

user and prompt the user to immedi-

ately update (e.g. change) their pass-

word.   

     Another new feature introduced is a 

built-in password generator.  We’ve 

heard of these generators that randomly generate a password for the user.  Such common ones in-

clude:   RoboForm, LastPass, 1Password, DashLane, etc.  Each provide a means to generate a 

lengthy, randomized password containing letters, numbers and special characters that are far 

more secure than something a user may come up with like:  PaSSword, or 123654, or Pass-

Word123, etc.   

     So how does it work?  Well, if a us-

er is updating existing credentials or 

if a user is signing up for a new ac-

count, the browser will suggest a 

strong password for use.  Once ena-

bled, the browser automatically gen-

erates the password if Edge recogniz-

es a password field and the user then 

clicks in the field.  Edge will addition-

ally save your credentials, allowing 

the user to auto-fill them when log-

ging into one’s account (across all of their devices).   

     You may not yet have these features as the new Edge 88 browser just started rolling out, but 

you should have them whenever your system updates.  The new integrated breach notification 

services is a plus to users since it appears more and more sites are breeched these days.  But Edge 

88 is not the only browser using it.  Both the Chrome and the Firefox browser also have a data 

breech notification service, so if you use one of those browsers, then you are likely protected as 

well.   

  

ON THE AIR 



Mark your  Calendars!   

     Each year, your Computer Club Board identifies club members who volunteer in support of our club.  

They include Instructors, House Call volunteers and Monitors who enable our club to remain open.  Moni-

tors, that have fulfilled the minimum requirements (as stated in our Policies and Procedures), specifically, 

those monitors who worked at least ten (10) shifts and completed at least one monitor refresher session 

in a twelve (12) month period would normally be invited to an Appreciation Luncheon in February.  Unfor-

tunately, due to the unusual circumstances created by the COVID-19 pandemic, we are unable to hold a 

luncheon this year.   

     However, that does not mean we cannot still recognize those member volunteers that met the criteria 

for 2020.  We just have to adjust how we do so this year.  Member volunteers meeting the criteria will be 

invited to participate in a raffle to be held online from Feb 1-5.  Similar to dropping a ticket into one of the 

prize bags (that we normally would do) you will be given the opportunity to “sign up” for the prize of your 

choice online.  Once all “tickets” are in, a random drawing will be held to determine the “winner” of each 

prize.   

     Starting Monday, Feb 15 and continuing through Friday, Feb 19 (if necessary) invited monitors can pick 

up their respective thank you card (and if one wins a raffled prize) at the Computer classroom between 

the hours of 9:30 am and noon.  Please be advised that masks (covering the nose and mouth) are required 

and social distancing, as well as the occupancy restrictions, will remain in place.  Currently, we can have 

no more than a total of 12 folks in our Club at any one time (that includes both the lab and the class-

room).  If you arrive and we have reached our limit, you may have to wait outside for a few minutes until 

someone departs, so be patient.  Winners of the raffled prizes will be posted to our website.  Your Board 

truly appreciates the efforts and cooperation of all of our member volunteers (Instructors, House Call vol-

unteers, Monitors and Board members).  Please know that without your combined efforts, we could not 

offer the resources and benefits of our club membership to our SCA community residents.  We hope in 

the future to get back to more “normal” operating procedures, but until we do, stay safe, stay healthy. 

 

     Possible upcoming Electronic Recycling Event 

Your Club is currently in the process of trying to schedule an electronic recycling event for SCA res-

idents with Sustain Vegas.  The tentative date is Saturday, April 10th from 8 am until noon, to be 
held at the Liberty Center parking lot.  The equipment that is accepted for recycling is as follows: 

IT & Office Equipment (Computers, Servers, Copiers, Printers, Scanners, etc.) 

Computer Components & Peripherals (Monitors, Keyboard, Mice, Hard Drives, RAM, Video Cards, 

Processors, Motherboards, etc.) 

Networking & Communication Equipment (Hubs, Switches, Routers, PBX, Telephones, etc.) 

Televisions  & Stereo Equipment (Radios, DVD & Blue ray Players, etc.) 

Audio & Visual Equipment (Video Cameras, Tape Recorders, Record Players, etc.) 

Once confirmed, we will announce it in the Mar or Apr newsletter and on our website.  You may also 

contact Sustain Vegas at:  https://www.sustainvegas.com to arrange for free local pickup. 

https://www.sustainvegas.com


Useful things you may want to know, or Frequently Asked Questions (FAQs)                                         
that we made up ourselves  

 

vΦ  [ŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊ ǿŀǎ ǘŜǊǊƛōƭŜ ŀƴŘ L ŀƳ ƘƻǇƛƴƎ нлнм ǿƛƭƭ ōŜ ōŜǧŜǊΦ  {ƛƴŎŜ ǘƘŜ /ƻǾƛŘ-мф ǇŀƴŘŜƳƛŎ ŎŀǳǎŜŘ 

ŎƘŀƴƎŜǎ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ ƭƛǾŜǎΣ L ǿŀǎ ƴƻǘ ŀōƭŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ /ƻƳǇǳǘŜǊ /ƭǳō ƳǳŎƘ ƭŀǎǘ ȅŜŀǊ ŀƴŘ L ǘƘƛƴƪ Ƴȅ ƳŜƳōŜǊπ

ǎƘƛǇ Ƴŀȅ ƘŀǾŜ ŜȄǇƛǊŜŘΦ  Iƻǿ Řƻ L ƪƴƻǿ ǿƘŜƴ ƛǘ ƛǎ ǝƳŜ ǘƻ ǊŜƴŜǿΚ 

A.  Members normally receive an email 30 days prior to their membership expiring.  But if you didn’t, it 

could be because you have marked emails from the club as spam or junk and it could have gone directly 

into your spam folder.  Another possible reason if you did not receive an email reminder notifying you that 

your membership was up for renewal could be that you changed your email address and failed to change 

that the address in your profile (so the club has an incorrect email address for you).  As a courtesy, the club 

tries to notify members of their upcoming expiration.  However, an easy way for you to check yourself is to 

simply άLog inέ to your account at https://computer.scaclub.org  Once you do, you can see your account 

information, including your membership status (and the date of expiration).  Also, if you need to update 

your address, phone number or email address you can do so by selecting “Edit”.  You can also change your 

password if you need to.  Hope this information helps you.  Payment continues to be $10 per person per 

year and can be paid in cash or check made payable to “Sun City Anthem Community Association, Inc.”  

While we do have a stamp (so you don’t have to write that all out) our monitors do not make change, so if 

you are paying by cash, please have the exact amount.   

vΦ  ²Ƙŀǘ ƛǎ ǘƘŜ ŘƛũŜǊŜƴŎŜ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ ŘŜƭŜǝƴƎ Ƴȅ ŜƳŀƛƭǎ ŀƴŘ ŀǊŎƘƛǾƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƳΚ  Lǎ ƛǘ ōŜǧŜǊ ǘƻ Řƻ ƻƴŜ ǘƘŀƴ 

ǘƘŜ ƻǘƘŜǊΚ   

A.  Great question!  In Gmail, archiving emails simply moves them to an “All Mail” folder and you can find 

them again by searching for them.  Deleting them removes them from your Inbox and they go to a Trash 

folder where they remain for 30 days before they are permanently deleted.  Archiving prevents you from 

“losing” your emails but some folks archive all of their emails and that takes up storage especially if one 

has thousands of emails.  Gmail does have a limit of 15 GB storage for each account (shared between pho-

tos, emails, files (in Google Drive), etc.  One can pay for additional storage if needed, but why pay for stor-

ing emails that are old and probably not needed?  Just delete them.  See the article in this newsletter on 

deleting emails.  Another reason not to simply archive emails is if you are super concerned about Privacy.  

In the USA, emails are considered to be “abandoned” after 180 days.  You will still have them, but the gov-

ernment can look at those emails (without a warrant) due to the Electronic Communications Protection 

Act passed in 1986.  All that is required is a subpoena or a court order.  

vΦ  Lǎ !ǇǇƭŜΩǎ ƛaŜǎǎŀƎŜ ǎŜŎǳǊŜ ǘƻ ǳǎŜΚ  L ƘŀǾŜ ŀƴ ƛtƘƻƴŜΣ ŀƴŘ ƛtŀŘ ŀƴŘ ŀ aŀŎ ŎƻƳǇǳǘŜǊ ŀƴŘ L ŦǊŜǉǳŜƴǘƭȅ 

ǳǎŜ ƛaŜǎǎŀƎŜ ǘƻ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǘŜ ǿƛǘƘ ŦǊƛŜƴŘǎ ŀƴŘ ŦŀƳƛƭȅΦ  wŜŎŜƴǘƭȅΣ ŀ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ƳŜƳōŜǊ ǘƻƭŘ ƳŜ ǘƘŀǘ ƛaŜǎπ

ǎŀƎŜ ǿŀǎ ƴƻǘ ŀ ǎŜŎǳǊŜ ƳŜŀƴǎ ƻŦ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛŎŀǝƻƴΦ  ²ŀǎ ƘŜ ƛƴŎƻǊǊŜŎǘΚ 

A.  Technically, iMessage uses secure end-to-end encryption which means that only you and the person 

you’re messaging can see your messages.  Additionally, file attachments e.g. photos, videos, etc. are also 

encrypted.  But here’s the thing to which your family member may have been referring.  IF you have iCloud 

backups enabled on your iPhone or iPad, even though your messages are encrypted when backed up to 

the cloud, they are stored on Apple’s servers and Apple receives a copy of the key that is used to encrypt.   

So technically, the ōŀŎƪǳǇǎ are not end-to-end encryption and IF the servers were compromised or some-

one got access to your iCloud account, they could see the contents of your messages.  Apple employees 

could also technically access backups on Apple’s servers.  Apple does not store Facetime audio or video 

https://computer.scaclub.org


Useful things you may want to know, or Frequently Asked Questions (FAQs)                                         
that we made up ourselves (continued) 

 

calls, only messages and attachments in iMessage.  At one time, Apple did consider end-to-end encryption 

of backups but decided against doing so as it would make it more difficult for law enforcement to get iPh-

one users’ data, if needed.  Also, if users had encrypted iMessage backups and forgot their password, they 

would not be able to access their backups and Apple would not be able to assist without having the key to 

unlock the backups.  If you are uncomfortable with Apple being able to see your iMessages, you can 

“disable” the option of having your iMessage history in iCloud.  The trade-off is that you will not be able to 

restore your iMessages from iCloud if you do so.  On your iPhone or iPad, go to “Settings> [your name]> 

iCloud and slide the button to stop storing you iMessage history in iCloud.  You can also do this on your 

Mac computer by opening the Messages app and clicking “Messages> Preferences”.  Then select 

“iMessage” and uncheck the “Enable Messages in iCloud” checkbox.  Just remember that even if you de-

cide not to backup your iMessages in iCloud, the people you are messaging with most likely are using back-

ups in iCloud and therefore they will have access to any messages you have exchanged with them (and Ap-

ple will have access to them also as they remain unencrypted on Apple’s servers).   

vΦ  aȅ ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǊ ƛǎ ǎƻǊǘ ƻŦ ŀ ŎƻƳǇǳǘŜǊ ƎǳǊǳ όƘƛǎ ǿƻǊŘǎΣ ƴƻǘ ƳƛƴŜύΦ  IŜ ƛǎ ŀƭǿŀȅǎ ǘŜƭƭƛƴƎ ƳŜ ǘƻ ōŜ ŎŀǊŜŦǳƭ 

ƻƴ Ƴȅ ŎƻƳǇǳǘŜǊ ǎƛƴŎŜ ŜǾŜǊȅǘƘƛƴƎ ƴƻǿŀŘŀȅǎ ƛǎ ǘǊŀŎƪŜŘ ŀƴŘ L Ŏŀƴƴƻǘ ōŜ ǘƻƻ ǘǊǳǎǝƴƎΦ  L ǊŜŀƭƛȊŜ ƘŜ ƛǎ Ƨǳǎǘ 

ǘǊȅƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƘŜƭǇΣ ōǳǘ ƘŜ ƳŜƴǝƻƴŜŘ ŀ ōǊƻǿǎŜǊ ŎŀƭƭŜŘ Dƻ DƻƻǎŜ Dƻ όƻǊ ǎƻƳŜǘƘƛƴƎ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƘŀǘύ ǘƘŀǘ ƛǎ ǎǳǇǇƻǎŜŘ 

ǘƻ ōŜ ǾŜǊȅ ǇǊƛǾŀǘŜ ŀƴŘ ǎŀȅǎ L ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ǳǎŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǿƘŜƴ L ŀƳ ǎƘƻǇǇƛƴƎ ƻƴƭƛƴŜΦ  L ŎŀƴΩǘ ŬƴŘ ƛǘΦ  5ƻŜǎ ƘŜ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ 

ƪƴƻǿ ǿƘŀǘ ƘŜ ƛǎ ǘŀƭƪƛƴƎ ŀōƻǳǘΚ  

A.  Well, your neighbor is correct about being careful online and not being too trusting.  Nefarious players 

can spoof websites and trick one into going to one site, but thinking they are accessing something else.  

Always be mindful to check the URL to ensure you are at the site you really want to be.  For example, if you 

intend to go to Amazon.com, make sure it isn’t “Amazing.com or Amzon.com or Amezon.com”.  If you 

wanted to go to Costco.com, make sure it isn’t “Cosco.com or Costgo.com”.  Secondly, we have not heard 

of a website named Go Goose Go, but here is one called DuckDuckGo.  DuckDuckGo is a popular search 

engine that advertises protecting one’s searches by not profiling nor tracking the user and protecting one’s 

privacy when searching the Internet.  Perhaps this is the one to which your our neighbor may have been 

referring?  It was first launched in 2008 and today, it has reports to have over 100+ million searches each 

day.  Although it does have advertisements, it does not remember your search history so it has become 

more popular lately.  Stay safe online and always be mindful or the URL address of the website you are vis-

iting.  Also be careful with you emails.  Do not click on embedded links in emails, especially if you are not 

sure who sent you the email.  Unsolicited emails with embedded links are an easy way to deliver malware 

to those unsuspecting or too trusting individuals.  

 


